May 23, 2020

Pastor Karen and Faith Church leaders are meeting and making plans this week. We're holding you and each other in prayer as we make careful decisions.

Will you pray with and for us as we do?

Our Methodist tradition inspires us to:

Do all the good you can,
By all the means you can,
In all the ways you can,
In all the places you can,
At all the times you can,
To all the people you can,
As long as ever you can.

(attributed to John Wesley, the founder of the Methodist movement)

We're keeping this in mind as we continue to be the church in everything we do. We haven't stopped being the church, even though our online worship services haven't been in the building. People haven't stopped connecting, and many ministries have continued these past few months.

We're looking at options that make sense and allow us to continue to worship, provide meals and other resources for the community, and to grow in faith and in love with God and our neighbors.

Together, we are the church. We will find a way, and will continue to worship, pray, and gather while we do our best to "do no harm," to "do good," and to "attend to the ordinances of God" (grow in faith and practice our faith, no matter where we are).

Until we make new decisions, online worship twice a week is open to all, and we are definitely reaching people through online worship, phone calls, letters, Loaves and Fishes meals, grocery distributions, prayer connections, and so much more.

Keep checking <u>www.faithinyourheart.org</u> to find these and other ways to be part of Faith Church and to support Faith Church in ministry!

#cometoFaith #growwithFaith #sentoutwithFaith